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Hello Lions and Leos! 

As I write this 5M7 Gram article, I am at the last midwinter convention in our mul-

tiple for this Lions year. I was able to attend all but the two that were scheduled 

for the weekend of our midwinter. Some may comment “Whatever for?” or “Now 

that's dedication!” For me, I think it was two things that motivated me, friend-

ships and curiosity. 

I'll cover friendships first. The people you meet at the conventions are serving 

their communities just like you. They have fun while flipping pancakes or working 

together while serving their communities. The stories that are told are relatable 

and some are heartwarming and yet others are downright funny. Experiences are 

shared. When taken up a level, as in when you are on a leadership journey, there 

are leaders all around you that, if asked, are willing to impart a bit of wit and wis-

dom. You see them at conventions almost every year and before you know it 

you're becoming friends. 

The phrase “birds of a feather flock together” is never more truer than what you 

will experience, not only as a Lion, but also as a leader. Lions are drawn together 

when they have similar goals and interests. Same thing happens at a leadership 

level, you are drawn to others with the same mindset. 

Curiosity. I was curious to see how other Lions district conventions were orga-

nized and run. I can safely say there is no one right way to do it. They are all fun to 

go to. They all do things a little different. Some will have the opening ceremony on 

Friday and some will have it on Saturday morning. Some will have the business 

session on Saturday morning and others will have it on Saturday afternoon. 

Like the clubs in the district have different and distinct “group dynamics”, or as I 

like to call it “personalities”, the districts also have different and distinct 

“personalities”. It is fun to observe and to participate in that dynamic. 

If asked to serve in a role that you don't think you can do, consider it. That only 

means that someone sees in you potential to grow and become a leader in your 

club and in your community. ELLI is a great opportunity to explore the possibili-

ties. 

Find Your Roar! 

DG Peter 

 



   

 2 

Greetings fellow Lions and Leos!                                               
       By  DGE Lion Mary  Curtis 

Can you believe Spring will ‘officially’ arrive this month? 

Have you been making plans for those days when the 

earth starts to warm up and the world starts to burst 

with buds and blossoms? I suppose by now all our gar-

dening Lions have worn out the seed catalogs and already 

started germinating seeds. 

Spring is such a refreshing time of year. Summer plans 

are being made. Spring cleaning is happening. Windows 

will be cracked open to fill our homes with the nice crisp 

air. We experience a sense of renewal and new begin-

nings after the winter months. 

Spring is when we vote on our club officers for the up-

coming year. It’s time for new and fresh ideas through our 

leadership choices. Do you recycle your officers from year 

to year? Maybe it’s time to start a mentoring program. 

Job share your position, teach someone else how to do 

the job you’ve held for years. 

Tomorrow isn’t promised to any of us. We have two clubs 

that are mourning the recent loss of their club secretar-

ies. They are not only trying to heal from the loss of a 

dear friend but struggling to figure out how to do every-

thing they did in the background. Don’t put yourself in 

that situation. You all have the talent and resources to 

take a lead role in your club. Step up, try something new. 

There are resources available and support for help as you 

navigate a new role in Lions. 

Lifelong learning is real. We learn new things every day. 

Being a career officer doesn’t mean you can ignore and 

skip training sessions. There is always the possibility that 

something new has been added to your duties or a 

change has been made. You are also a very valuable re-

source! Your experience is a gift to be shared with those 

learning the ins and outs of their office. 

Keep an eye out for notices via email and socials on 

officer training sessions. I want to see rooms full of expe-

rienced and new Lions learning and sharing together. 

Happy Spring and St. Patrick’s Day! 

 

Greetings Fellow Lions and Leo’s!                                        
   By Lion Deb Weston 1VDG Elect 

I hope you are doing well and enjoying this unusual win-

ter weather! No snow to speak of and temperatures in 

the 40’s, 50’s and maybe 60’s by next week. It sure is nice 

not having to worry about slipping and sliding on the icy 

sidewalks and streets or driving in snowstorms to attend 

meetings. But sadly, so many businesses, special sporting 

events, and animals are suffering due to the lack of snow 

and colder weather. The news is reporting on how staff 

and volunteers are working to help make and move snow 

for different skiing and outdoor events. I’m wondering if 

your Lions club has had or is planning a service project 

this winter to assist with an outdoor project? I’d love for 

you to let me know so I can pass on your service project 

to other clubs.  

A reminder about the importance of reporting all your 

service projects in MyLion. It is so important that your 

club reports your projects so that Lions International can 

determine how many individuals across the world are 

benefiting from our services. Every project we participate 

in as Lions or Leos, no matter how big or small, is valuable 

in our journey of serving our communities and our world. 

For our clubs, reporting service is the final step in our ser-

vice journey. Plus, clubs that report service become eligi-

ble for service awards and other forms of recognition.   

Lions International reports that in this fiscal year, with 

59% of clubs reporting, Lions have served over 

275,000,000 individuals across the world. Just think 

what that number would be with 100% of clubs report-

ing. Reporting service projects in MyLion takes only a few 

steps and is generally the responsibility of the club’s Ser-

vice Chairperson or the Secretary. Some clubs as yet do 

not have a Service Chairperson.  

With elections coming up soon it is important that clubs 

include a Service Chairperson in their election process. 

This position serves as member of the club’s Global Action 

Team and responsibilities include collaborating with the 

district’s Global Service Team to communicate and devel-

op annual service goals that align with Lions International 

service framework. The Service Chairperson is also re-

sponsible for identifying community needs and ensuring 

club alignment with community needs. DG Peter has em-

phasized how important it is that clubs conduct a Club 

and Community Needs Assessment. Information and 

work sheets on how to conduct a needs assessment are 

available on LCI’s website. I’m hearing from clubs that 

have completed this assessment that they have found it 

extremely interesting and helpful.  The Multiple Conven-

tion is coming up soon! The Convention runs from April 19

–21 and will be held in Winnipeg, MB at the Victoria Inn 

and Hotel & Convention Centre. If you haven’t registered 

yet, I encourage you to do so. A registration form is avail-

able on the Multiple and 5M7 websites. Please consider 

going. You will be very glad you did!  

I want to take this opportunity to thank you for your vote 

to serve as your 1VDG at this year’s Mid-Winter Conven-

tion. I am extremely honored and will do my very best in 

serving you. I’m attending numerous workshops and 

training sessions and will continue doing so for the next 

year. Thank you for your confidence in me and for all you 

do for others.   Together we serve, 
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 CONVENTIONS/FORUMS                            
            By Lion Judy Herrala                                  

 Multiple Convention-April 19-21, 2024 

5m7 please consider attending the MD5M Convention in 

April 2024 in Winnipeg, MB. Our district , 5M7,is hosting 

this same convention next year in 2025 in Bloomington. 

This convention will be held in Winnipeg, MB at the Victo-

ria Inn and Hotel and Convention Centre. It is a 3 day 

event and just about 6 hours away from us! There is a 

registration form available on the Multiple Convention 

Website (www.lionsmd5m.org) and our own 

www.5m7.org website also has a link to that form. Please 

let us know if you need help getting signed up. 

You’re going to Canada in 

April, eh? 

We do have a race for the endorse-

ment of  International Director.  We 

need to show Lions Clubs Interna-

tional that the Lions from MD5M 

strongly support our  members in 

the service they do for Lions. I ap-

preciate the support that I have 

been given already and I encourage 

your clubs to send voting delegates 

to the MD5M convention in April in 

Winnipeg, MB.  Lion Bert Nelson. 

 

SETTING THE PACE                                        
USA/CANADA LEADERSHIP FORUM     

SEPTEMBER  5-7, 2024 

This will take place September 5-7, 2024 

in Louisville, Kentucky. Get signed up 

now. This forum is amazing and it takes place somewhere 

in the US or Canada once per year. It is an incredible op-

portunity to be with other lions in a setting where we 

share. It is an amazing experience for every lion who has 

attended. 

Looaville, Luhvul, LLooaville, Looeyville, Louis-

ville…..however you say it, it is going to be a great time! -

More than 80 seminars in 2 ½ days * 4 motivational 

speakers * General Sessions * Strides Walk * A service pro-

ject 8 Networking with partner programs and like minded 

Lions members. * 5 hotels full of Lions….need I say more? 

This forum was originally slated for 2020, we were all 

signed up to go and Covid struck. The Kentucky Lions 

have another chance to show up their city in 2024. Web-

site: www.lionsforum.org and also linked on our own dis-

trict website. This website is extensive and you will find 

much information there. This is linked on our 5m7 web-

site to the conventions/institutes 

 

 

 

106th Annual Convention                                         
Lions International Convention 2024              

Melbourne 

The Lions International Convention is happening June 21-

25, 2024. Celebrate service with your fellow Lions and 

Leos in one of the most unique and exciting travel desti-

nations in the world — beautiful Melbourne, Australia! 

Known as the cultural capital of Australia, Melbourne 

offers world-class restaurants and bars, exciting night-

life, eclectic festivals, legendary street art, unique shop-

ping boutiques, incredible beaches and dazzling views, as 

well as some of the friendliest people you’ll ever meet. 

You can find the information on the 

international website OR there is a link 

from our 5m7.org website on the con-

ventions/institutes page. Watch for 

more information on our 5m7 Facebook 

page and in the newsletters that come 

out monthly for information on upcom-

ing conventions and forums. We will 

see you there!                                                                                      

Lions Judy Herrala and Mark Landwehr 

 

    Hello fellow Lions and Leos, 

 When I was in college I took a history class and when I 

walked into the classroom the first day I sat in the very 

back row. Shortly after the professor walked in, glanced 

around the room and stated, "all you students sitting in 

the first row are getting an A, the second row a B, third 

row a C, and the last two rows, you're not going to fare so 

well." I got up, walked to the front row, and took a seat. 

The professor walked up to me and said, "I can't believe 

you fell for that one."  I laughed also and told him, " You 

look like a man of your word. I'll work hard but I expect to 

get an A."  I still believe to this day if you work hard at 

something , good things will happen.  

     I'm the chairperson for the 2025 Multiple District Con-

vention. We have a good committee and  accomplished 

many tasks at our last meeting.  There is still a lot to do 

and we will be recruiting more volunteers as we need 

them. Please consider helping us, The dates of this con-

vention are April 24th through the 27th of 2025. Please 

help us.           PDG Lion Mark Landwehr 
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By Lion Judy Herrala 

  

Lions and Leos,                                                                                                  

What is MISSION 1.5?                                                                               

MISSION 1.5 is the drive to grow our great organization 

to a minimum of 1.5 million Lion members worldwide on 

July1, 2027, so we can meet the growing needs of our 

communities and serve more than a billion people annu-

ally. https://www.lionsclubs.org/en/resources-for-

members/mission-to-grow   

What are the goals of this mission we keep talking and 

hearing about? 

 All areas of lions achieve positive net growth on July 1, 
2027.   

 All districts add new clubs. 

 All clubs induct new members during MISSION 1.5. 

 Districts incorporate strategies to attract a more diverse 
membership, including women and young lions. 

Why MISSION 1.5?                                                                               

Every Lion matters to the people who depend on us.  And, 

every club is changing their communities making it a 

stronger, healthier, and kinder place for all.  To meet the 

growing needs in our communities, we need to form new 

clubs and invite new members to serve with us.  To make 

sure we are always there and ready to serve, we need to 

grow. 

What are the benefits of MISSION 1.5? 

 Increased capacity to serve.  Inviting new members increas-

es your capacity to serve your community. 

 Greater diversity and inclusion.  Lions not only serve our 
communities and the world, but we also represent the world 
we serve. 

 Increased advocacy for change, locally and globally.  Every 
new lion brings a fresh set of ideas, another pair of hands to 
our service. As your club grows, you increase your local im-
pact and expand your influence in your community. 

 Increased Member Benefits.  Lions do more than serve to-
gether.  We Grow together.  Club growth, on every level, all 
over the world, benefits all of us.  The connections you make 
with fellow Lions open doors to new opportunities, and 
endless possibilities for personal and professional growth 
as we learn form one another, always striving to be better 
leaders, better people, and better Lions. 

 Stronger at every level of Lions.  Growing our membership 
makes Lions stronger at every level.  With more members 
we will have more resources to fulfill our MISSION of ser-
vice. 

 

 

How will we achieve the MISSION 1.5 goals? 

The Global Membership Approach is integrated into MIS-

SION 1.5.  The Global Membership Approach is the pro-

cess with helps achieve MISSION 1.5 targets.  All districts 

have a unique opportunity to be successful in member-

ship growth through the Global Membership Approach.  

Aligning the approach with MISSION 1.5 increases ac-

countability, clarifies priorities, motivates leaders and 

aligns district goals established to MISSION 1.5 targets.  

Remember…the Global Membership Approach (GMA) 

helps us develop our membership through a strategic 

process focused on Rejuvenating districts with new 

clubs, Revitalizing clubs with new members, and Re-

motivating existing members with fellowship and excit-

ing service. https://www.lionsclubs.org/en/resources-for-

members/resource-center/global-membership-approach 

District 5M7, there are district goals and membership 

targets that have been provided for us for MISSION 1.5.  

Why?  To achieve 1.5 million members on July 1, 2027.  

These targets are provided to ensure positive member-

ship growth.  You have heard about dreams and goals, 

haven’t you?  We can have all of these dreams, but until 

we have goals, it is only a dream.  So, these membership 

goals have been provided for each district.  So that’s 

easy, right?   

Our District, 5M7, has been given the following targets 

for this year for MISSION 1.5: 

New Club Target:   1                                                                           

New Member Target:  65                                                   

Net Membership Gain:  15 

Lions of 5M7.  WE CAN DO THIS.  We’ve got this!  Our issue 

at this moment is retention of the members we have.  We 

are working on a new club which will be finished by June 

30, we have invited and signed up 123 new members just 

this year.  Unfortunately, we have lost 125 members this 

year and we are at minus (-) 2 for membership at this mo-

ment. 

Recently I have communicated with many of our clubs 

leaders about reporting.  In that communication I have 

asked our clubs to work to end this year at a positive of 

plus (+) 1 member.  Lions…if our clubs can end the year 

with +1 member, we will have + 51 members!  1 member, 

that’s it.  Yes, we CAN do this. I will be checking in soon!   

    Lion Judy Herrala, GMT 
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LIONS AND LEOS                                                       
  By Lion Judy Herrala 

 

Have you saved the date of April 13th, 2024 to attend 

the LCIF Gala in Parkers Prairie, MN?  Past International 

President Brian Sheehan and Lion Lori Sheehan will be 

our guest.  They will present new and progressive Mel-

vin Jones Fellows.                        

PDG Mark Landwehr                   IPDG Judy Herrala            

mrlandwehr55@gmail.com          JLHBELLS@earthlink.net                                                

612-366-1331              763-753-6962                   ‘ 

 WE CARE, WE SERVE, WE ACCOMPLISH’ 
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Lions and Leos                                                                               
    By Lion  Deb Johnson 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Please contact Lion Deb or DGE Lion Mary by emailing 
5m7lionskidsight@gmail.com or calling Lion Deb at 612-
810-2119.                                                                                                             
Lions Mary Lea Curtis and Debra Johnson, 5M7 Directors, MD5M 
Lions KidSight Foundation    5m7lionskidsight@gmail.com                                                                    

    

Dear Fellow Lions ,  

Thanks to all the Lion clubs that 
help support the MN. Childhood 
Cancer Foundation. Our biggest 
fundraiser for our foundation will 
be helping sell tickets at the Hamel 
Rodeo on Thursday, July 11, 2025. 
My wife suggested that I volun-
teer to be a clown at the bull riding 
event. I don't know if she thought 
this would draw Lion members to 
the rodeo or she just wants to get 
rid of me. Either way that's  not happening! If you have 
never been to a rodeo, you should come. It's great enter-
tainment for the whole family. Bring your kids and grand-
kids or let them bring you!      PDG Mark Landwehr  

              

    LIONS AND  LEOS 

     By Lion Steve Linder 

 

What happens to me (a pair of eyeglasses) 
when someone drops me in to a Minneso-
ta Lions Vision Collection Bucket.  

 

A Lion from a club that is around 
that club comes by about every 
couple weeks and empties the 
bucket. Sometimes I’m taken to a 
Lions Meeting or to someone 
house and I’m dumped on a table 
and sorted, the cases are tossed, 
and we are re-boxed. After the 
Lions Club has collect a couple 
boxes of glasses the call PDG 
Steve or PDG Terry and the Lions 
Club Member meet up with them and turn over those 
glasses. We are sometimes re-boxed again and if any cas-
es are in the boxes they are tossed. We are stored in the 
garages till we have a Board of Directors meeting or a Mid
-Winter convention.  

Lion Bob from the Eyeglasses Recy-
cling Center, up in Pine City, Minneso-
ta, pulls a enclosed trailer to any of 
the Mid-Winters in MD5M or to St 
Cloud for the Board of Directors 
meeting. Lions load up that trailer, for 
the trip back to Pine City. The trailer is 
unloaded into the Recycling Center, 
where we are counted and  trans-

ferred to apple boxes by 4 Lions Clubs, Pine City Lions, 
Pine Area Lions Rock Creek Lions and Pine City Leos. Why 
apple boxes? They have covers and are the same sizes and 
are easy to stack in the Trailer and trucks. 

We are transported to the Wisconsin Eyeglass recycling 
center in Rosholt, Wisconsin, where we are again unload-
ed into their building. We are placed in nice plastic totes 
and are transport to local State Prisons. The prisoners 
read the prescriptions of the glasses and we are packed 
per our prescription. We are transported back to the Wis-
consin Recycling Center, where we are transported to un-
derdeveloped countries with Lions Missions. Its such a 
thrill for us glasses to be put on the face of a older person, 
who may not been able to see their grandchildren or great 
grandchildren before. 

Now you know what happens to us as we are picked up, 
transported, and have had our prescriptions read and we 
are distributed to underdeveloped countries. 

Thank you for all you do!      

PDG Steve Linder     612-382-2236 Slinder71@usfamily                                                
PDG Terry Wold  612-759-5433 terrry_wold@hotmail,com  
MLVF  5m7 Directors        
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Greetings 5m7 Lions and Leos                                                                

   By Lion Judy Herrala 

.The STRIDES Physical Activity Challenge fund-

raiser begins on February 1.  The challenge runs 

February, March, and April.   

Why are we challenging you?  Physical activity, as well as 

healthy food and drink choices, helps prevent diabetes 

and helps maintain and restore health. The Physical Ac-

tivity Challenge encourages participants to be active in-

doors or outdoors at least 15 miles each month. During 

February, March and April participants choose the time, 

location and activities.  Walk, swim, curl, roll, run, ski, 

snowshoe, cycle, bowl, shovel snow – do whatever you 

enjoy doing!  Resources on the Physical Activity Chal-

lenge website provide information on how to measure 

activity miles. Please contact us if you have questions. 

Lion Judy Herrala, 5m7 MLDF co-trustee    

JLHBELLS@earthlink.net                                                                                    

Lion Mike Edwards, 5m7 co-trustee; co-treasurer                               

mnedwards1@bellsouth.net                                                                                      

Lions Diabetes Foundation      

 GREETINGS FELLOW LIONS AND LEOS                                                  

              By Lion Mike Benedetto  MD5M Hearing Trustee 

Registration materials can be found on the Hearing Foun-

dation website  5mhf.org 
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 David and  Niles 

Mobility Assist Dog Niles is putting on 

the miles. That’s because Niles was matched with David, 

who is known for his love of outdoor adventures.  

It was one such adventure in July 2019 that changed the 

trajectory of David’s life. While on a biking expedition with 

friends, David had a near-fatal fall off a cliff above the 

Mississippi River. The accident caused a spinal cord injury, 

leaving David with no movement in his legs and limited 

use of his hands and fingers. He says that in addition to 

being able to weakly pinch items with one hand, “I can 

kind of hook things or scoop them up in my hand, but I 

don't have a whole lot of strength or dexterity.” Learning 

to use his body differently and to use a wheelchair took 

time. “In all, I think it was about eight months from initial 

injury until I was released back into the world.” 

As quickly as possible, he settled into an independent liv-

ing apartment. Noticing a few Can Do Canines teams re-

siding there, he was familiar with the organization. David 

had heard of Can Do Canines at rehab, “but everywhere I 

went, that was the assistance dog organization that just 

kept coming up,” he says. Although David was eager for 

the extra assistance a dog could bring, he says, “I wanted 

to make sure I was ready and as independent as I could be. 

I needed to be in a place where I could take care of him if 

something happened. Like if he needed to get to the vet if 

he's ill, I could navigate that.” 

Once confident in his own abilities, David applied and was 

soon paired with 3-year-old Niles. The yellow Lab was 

eager for this new adventure and the tasks he would 

showcase, such as retrieving items. David explains, “I drop 

things all the time.” Reaching down to get something can 

put a lot of strain on his body and take a toll on his pa-

tience. Noting typical scenarios, he says, “It'll take me 

three attempts, or I'll get it up in my lap, and then I drop 

something else. So it actually takes a lot of energy out of 

me just to pick things up off the floor.” With Niles handling 

the pickup duties, David shares, “I’ve realized now how 

much it’s benefitted me to have him.” 

Niles is also a superior doorman. David says that pulling a 

door open while propelling forward in a wheelchair is hard 

to navigate. Niles is happy to be able to help David con-

serve energy and decrease fatigue. Beyond the medical 

aspect, though, David admits that with having Niles, “It’s 

beyond the training. I think just having his personality and 

his compassion around has really lifted my spirits. There’s 

more joy in my life. I didn't realize it would impact me this 

much.” Sometimes Niles will put his paws up on David’s 

lap and lean into him as if offering a hug. David shares, 

“It's brought me to tears a couple times. It's like, ‘Dude, I 

didn't even realize I needed this.’” 

David continues, “Freedom is something that has really 

opened up with him being in my life.” David not only has a 

manual wheelchair but also a mountain trike—a lever-

driven bike with suspension—for accessing outdoor trails. 

As David explains, “It takes me out there into the wilder-

ness.” And Niles is right there with him, sometimes jog-

ging alongside, with the use of a safety attachment to 

keep Niles away from the wheels. The two have traversed 

Afton State Park and neighborhood lakes. This spring, 

they will say “Aloha” to Maui, where they plan to do their 

share of hiking. 

Some of their trips have dual purposes because David 

works for a hiking company, compiling content for social 

media and videos, for which Niles is often a star actor. Da-

vid adds that even on their way to outings, Niles is helpful 

to have along. For instance, if David forgets to take his 

keys out of his adapted van and has already maneuvered 

himself out, he says, “It’s easier for me to just point and 

say “Get it,” and Niles will happily retrieve the keys. David 

shakes his head when considering Niles’ journey to him. “I 

can only imagine the time, the passion, and the care that 

has gone into training and raising Niles to the magnificent 

dog he is. I just want to express my gratitude for everyone 

involved. It’s truly life-changing.” And this is just the be-

ginning of what will hopefully be a long, wonderful adven-

ture for this pair of explorers.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

We are thrilled to announce that the 

2024 Fetching Ball Gala was our most 

successful fundraising event to date! 

Thanks to your generosity and support, we were able to raise 

over $330,000. Your contribution will help ensure we can contin-

ue to enhance the quality of life for people living with disabili-

ties by providing mutually beneficial partnerships with specially 

trained assistance dogs. Thank you for your support!  



   

 9 

 

 

 

 

The Leo clubs of 5m7 are busy planning project for spring. 

Stay tuned for what’s on the planning schedule for pro-

jects to get involved in your community. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

If you are interested in getting more involved with a Leo 

club, or would be interested in starting a Leo Club, please 

contact:  Stefanie Nelson     612-298-1523    or             

stefanieenelson@gmail.com   

 

 

 

 

 

We confirmed youth from Belgium, Taiwan, Germany, 

Hungary, and Mongolia. Learn a new language, culture, 

and history from these great service leaders in their own 

countries. Share your love of Lionism and have some new 

adventures.  

                                    

 

                                  

                                                                                    

If you are interested in hosting a youth or two, do not 

hesitate to contact me. 

Lion Stefanie Nelson                                                                                 

stefanieenelson@gmail.com                                                             

612-298-1523 

 

       ATTENTION 

PROJECT NEW HOPE UPDATE                                                                  
         By Lion Kevin Beadles 

Project New Hope has found a new campground to host 

our December retreat, in the same beautiful part of Min-

nesota where we've had our December retreat the last 

several years,  at Faith Haven Camp near Battle Lake.  So 

here is our retreat schedule for this year.   

Note: We are working on adding a 4th retreat next year, 

and possibly a 5th retreat soon after. Our retreats have 

been filling up lately thanks mainly to advertising on local 

television for one month before each retreat, in the re-

gion of the state where the retreat will be held.  Thank 

you to all the clubs who have been donating to this im-

portant and urgent cause! 

                  5m7 Leo Clubs 

Anoka, Andover, Blaine, Coon Rapids, 

Rush City, Spring Lake Park, Blaine 

Bengals in Action [BIA] 

5M7 YOUTH EXCHANGE REPORT                           

Submitted by: Lion Stefanie Nelson 5M7 Youth Exchange 

Chair  23-24 

THE 2024-2025 CONTEST     Peace Without Limits 

If your club is interested in sponsoring a Peace Poster 

Contest, please contact Lion Jan Kugler at 763-360-

1620 by April 1, 2024.   A kit will be sent to your club. 

The kit will include information your club peace poster 

chairperson needs to know and the steps to follow.  

Your club could contact the art department of your 

local middle school and see if they are interested in 

participating.  The poster needs to be a specific size 

and there are rules and certain conditions that must 

be met to qualify for advancement from your local 

club level to the district level. Your winning club poster 

will need to be sent to 2024-2025 District Governor 

Mary Curtis by November 15, 2024. 



   

 10 

Lions and Leos                                                                
       By Lion Judie Zaske 

As we move into 2024, the climate crisis 

has many factors that play a role in the 

exacerbation of the environment; some 

warrant more attention than others. In this three-part 

series, we’ll look at some of the biggest environmental 

problems from deforestation and biodiversity loss to 

food waste and fast fashion.  

5. Plastic Pollution:  In 1950, the world produced more 

than 2 million tons of plastic per year. By 2015, this annu-

al production swelled to 419 million tons and exacerbat-

ing plastic waste in the environment.   

In a report by the  science journal, Nature,  it determined 

that currently, roughly 14 million tons of plastic make 

their way into the oceans every year, harming wildlife 

habitats and the animals that live in them. The research 

found that if no action is taken, the plastic crisis will grow 

to 29 million metric tons per year by 2040. If we include 

microplastics into this, the cumulative amount of plastic 

in the ocean could reach 600 million tons by 2040. 

National Geographic found that 91% of all plastic that 

has ever been made is not recycled, representing not only 

one of the biggest environmental problems of our life-

time, but another massive market failure. Considering 

that plastic takes 400 years to decompose, it will be many 

generations until it ceases to exist. There’s no telling 

what the irreversible effects of plastic pollution will have 

on the environment in the long run.  

6. Deforestation:   Every hour, forests the size of 300 

football fields are cut down. By the year 2030, the planet 

might have only 10% of its forests; if deforestation isn’t 

stopped, they could all be gone in less than 100 years.  

The three countries experiencing the highest levels of 

deforestation are Brazil, the Democratic Republic of Con-

go and Indonesia. The Amazon, the world’s largest rain-

forest – spanning  2.72 million square miles and covering 

around 40% of the South American continent, is also one 

of the most biologically diverse ecosystems and is home 

to about three million species of plants and animals. De-

spite efforts to protect forest land, legal deforestation is 

still rampant, and about one-third of global tropical de-

forestation occurs in Brazil’s Amazon forest, amounting  

to over 3.5 million acres. 

Agriculture is the leading cause of deforestation, another 

one of the biggest environmental problems appearing on 

this list. Land is cleared to raise livestock or to plant other 

crops that are sold, such as sugar cane and palm oil.  

 

 

Besides capturing carbon and storing it through seques-

tration, forests help to prevent soil erosion, because the 

tree roots bind the soil and prevent it from washing 

away, which also prevents landslides.   

 7. Air Pollution:  One of the biggest environmental prob-

lems today is outdoor air pollution. Data from the World 

Health Organization (WHO) shows that an estimated 4.2 

to 7 million people die from air pollution worldwide every 

year and that nine out of 10 people breathe air that con-

tains high levels of pollutants.  

In Africa, 258,000 people died as a result of outdoor air 

pollution in 2017, up from 164,000 in 1990, according 

to UNICEF. Causes of air pollution mostly comes from in-

dustrial sources and motor vehicles, as well as emissions 

from burning biomass and poor air quality due to dust 

storms.  

According to a 2023 study, air pollution in South Asia  one 

of the most polluted areas in the world, cuts life expec-

tancy by about 5 years. The study blames a series of fac-

tors, including a lack of adequate infrastructure and 

funding for the high levels of pollution in some countries. 

Most countries in Asia and Africa, which together lack key 

air quality standards needed to develop adequate poli-

cies. In Europe, a recent report by the European Environ-

ment Agency (EEA) showed that more than half a million 

people living in the European Union died from health is-

sues directly linked to toxic pollutants exposure in 2021. 

8  Agriculture: Studies have shown that the global food 

system is responsible for up to one-third of all human-

caused greenhouse gas emissions, of which 30% comes 

from livestock and fisheries. Crop production releases 

greenhouse gases such as nitrous oxide through the use 

of fertilizers. 60% of the world’s agricultural area is dedi-

cated to cattle ranching, although it only makes up 24% 

of global meat consumption.  

Agriculture not only covers a vast amount of land, but it 

also consumes a vast amount of freshwater, another one 

of the biggest environmental problems on this list. While 

arable lands and grazing pastures cover one-third of 

Earth’s land surfaces, they consume three-quarters of 

the world’s limited freshwater resources. 

Scientists and environmentalists have continuously 

warned that we need to rethink our current food system; 

switching to a more plant-based diet would dramatically 

reduce the carbon footprint of the conventional agricul-

ture industry.  

 

In part three the last of the series, we’ll look at the re-

maining environmental issues facing us in 2024 and be-

yond.  
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Lions Clubs International – Marketing matters! 
 

“The Lions are the best kept secret in our community.” 
 
How many times have you heard this comment? Did you hear it 
from your fellow Lions club members? How about from your family 
or friends? Your Co-workers? Local Business and community 
leaders? Have you ever uttered this statement yourself? 
 
Marketing can help you raise the visibility of your club and achieve better outcomes for the 
great things you’re already doing. So, whether you’re recruiting new members, promoting a 
project or a fundraiser, or even just sharing your club’s incredible service stories, marketing can 
help you shine a light on your club and your service. 
 

Your club needs to have an active marketing 
team. Teams should consist of multiple members, 
each assigned to a specific assignment or task. 
These assignments/task should cover the 
following forms of marketing: 
 

Print (Newsletters, event flyers, banners, 
signage) 

Social Media (Website, Facebook, X (formerly 
Twitter), Instagram, Threads) 

Media (newspapers, billboards, radio, television, internet advertising) 
 
Your club should search for club members with some working knowledge in these marketing 
areas. If the club member with this knowledge is unwilling to be a part of the marketing team, 
see if they can be a resource or advisor for your team. You can also reach out to your district to 
see if there are Lions with connections to promotional items manufacturing, public relations 
firms, social media outlets, and other companies affiliated with advertising & promotions.  
 
Your marketing team should be engaging with your membership, project, and fundraising 
chairs. By being involved with your club events & activity planning, the marketing team can help 
make the public aware of what your club is doing in those areas. Nobody is going to do a better 
job talking about what your club is doing than your own marketing team.  

 
Lions Clubs International has wonderful resources for your marketing team to utilize. 
Templates, boiler plates, social media kits, and many other items are all just a simple click 
away. Your link to the LCI club marketing center is below: 
 
https://www.lionsclubs.org/en/resources-for-members/resource-center/club-marketing 
 
Make sure to include your Lions’ zone & region clubs, and your district secretary, newsletter, 
Facebook, and website chairs when sending out your events & activity announcements. Letting 
other Lions clubs know about your fundraisers and projects will give them an opportunity to help 
you promote the event, plus a chance to have your fellow Lions attend. 
 
Please contact me with your questions and please also speak with your district marketing team 
about how they can help your club stop being an unknown community asset. 
 
Yours in Lionism, 
 
Lion Lyle Goff 
MD5M Marketing & Lions Information Chair 
gofflt@msn.com 
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REMEMBER TO SUPPORT CLUB ACTIVITIES  

          DISTRICT HIGHLIGHTS AND EVENTS 

CLEAR LAKE LIONS FISH FRY               

     FRIDAY March 1st                                                     
   

 

 

 

Adults $16.00, Kids 10 &under $8.00                                                       
Kids 3 & under Free!!                                                             

St. Marcus Parish Hall, Clear Lake, MN                                      
Serving from 4:30 – 7:30 pm 
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The Rush City Lions 

had a great visit with 

DG Peter on February 

8th, as Peter in-

stalled 3 new mem-

bers and present Li-

on Walt Larson with 

a 20 year award. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

    

 

      DISTRICT HIGHLIGHTS AND EVENTS 
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           DISTRICT HIGHLIGHTS AND EVENTS 
This month the Forest Lake Lions Club proudly hosted the 

quarterly meeting at the Forest Lake Legion. In addition 

they are supporting donations for the Kids Sight project! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

From Chisago Lake Lions 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Members of the HLWW Clay Target Team along with 

coach Gary helped serve breakfast on February 11th . 

They were a great group to work with. Thank you for your 

help and also thank you to our great community for com-

ing out to breakfast. We had a great day and will be able 

to make a nice donation to support the program.  

The Elk River Lions Club donated the use of their 2 tents 

for changing rooms for the annual event "United We Shiv-

er" polar plunge on Big Lake.  The setup was tricky be-

cause there was no frost on the beach so the stakes were 

pulling up when the wind would gust.  So instead of drill-

ing holes to drive the stakes into the frost, we had to bor-

row stake-boxes and dozens of 3-foot stakes from Gen-

eral Rental in Monticello to pound them into the loose 

sand deep enough that they would bite.  But we got both 

tents up with a lot of help from friends and family. Thank 

you,  Lion Ronnie Bloom, Mike Beadles, Nick from the 

Sherburne County Fair Board, and the other Kevin whose 

last name I didn't get but he had the idea of calling General 

Rental to borrow stake boxes.  

 Otsego Lions have been busy with Thursday night 

Meat Raffle at Rockwood's in Otsego.  We partner 

with the Rogers Lions  and have a great time rais-

ing money for the community.  Come join us in the 

bar at 6:30pm at Rockwood's.   

New member night is coming up soon as well.  We 

will update you next month on how many new 

members we were able to install this year.   

Bag's Tournament or Cornhole as it's called is com-

ing up March 22nd at Rockwood's Banquet Cen-

ter.  $40 per team and we start at 6:30pm.  Come 

join us for the fun... 
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        PDG Dennis Kelly III for                      

International Director 

Hello Lions, 

I am not very comfortable talking 

about myself. My passion is to mo-

tivate, inspire, and challenge Lions 

to be the best that they can be. But I am asking for your vote, 

and I have an obligation to you to show that I am qualified and 

worthy of that vote. 

Let’s talk about impact. In 2016 we started KidSight as a Multi-

ple District program.. I was appointed by the Council of Gover-

nors as the program manager, tasked to get the program up and 

running. Within a year we had raised over $250K, bought 32 

systems, and trained hundreds of Lions. I continue to lead a 

team of dedicated Lions as the Chair of the Board of Directors. 

To date, you, and your fellow Lions in our Multiple District, have 

screened over 178,000 kids with over 21,000 referred for follow 

up by an eye care professional. This program has changed thou-

sands of lives in and out of Lions, and that is impact. 

In 2019 I was selected as the Multiple District Global Leadership 

Team Coordinator, responsible for all the leadership training 

and development for our multiple district. We now offer 2 Lead-

ership Institutes each year rather than 1 every other year. ELLI, 

Emerging Lions Leadership Institute, designed for Lions who 

have not been a club president to help build stronger clubs. And 

RLLI, Regional Lions Leadership Institute, designed to give our 

Lions enhanced leadership skills. RLLI is truly a “leadership incu-

bator”. Since 2011, the earliest year that I have records for, 502 

Lions have attended of that number 100 or 20% have been or 

will be a District Governor. That’s impact. So, that is some of 

what I have accomplished in our multiple district. 

Outside of our multiple I have: Facilitated 6 RLLIs, 4 Advanced 

Lions Leadership Institute (ALLI), 4 Faculty Development Insti-

tute (FDI), plus one local FDI in California and Wisconsin. 

I have earned the Lions Certified Instructor designation (LCIP), 

the highest instructor qualification awarded by Lions Interna-

tional and have facilitated 2 LCIP Institutes. 

I have been entrusted by the last 3 International Presidents, 

Doug Alexander, Brian Sheehan and Dr. Patti Hill with the train-

ing of their incoming District Governors as a District Governor 

Elect Group Leader, one of 30 Lions from around the world, 

tasked with this important responsibility. I am on the faculty of 

Lions University and have presented at 7 USA/Canada Leader-

ship Forums. 

But what do I offer you and the International Board as a mem-

ber? There are 10 major committees where a director can serve. 

I believe, based on my business and Lions experience, that I can 

add value to 6 of these committees. 

Finance, Leadership Development, Marketing, Membership Op-

erations and Services, Membership, and Service Activities, But 

these are not the most important reasons I would like to serve 

on the board, I want to serve to represent you. To be your voice, 

to carry your questions and concerns to the highest levels of 

our association. To be able to help our districts solve local prob-

lems and provide guidance and motivation to our Lions and our 

leaders. 

I would not have been able to accomplish any of this without a 

dedicated service partner, a Lion who can hold her own on any 

stage, the love of my life, my Lion Cheryl. Together we will work 

hard to make you proud as your representative on the Interna-

tional Board. We need your support. Please plan on attending 

the Multiple District Convention in Winnipeg April 19-21 as a 

voting delegate. Together we can make our association the envy 

of all other service organizations in the world. 

 

Bert Nelson for International                

Director 

Pam and I have enjoyed meeting 
many of you at the Mid-Winter con-
ventions. Our hope is that we will 
meet again at MD5M Convention in 
Winnipeg on April 19-21, 2024. There 
the delegates will vote for the en-
dorsement of the International Di-
rector who will represent MD5M. I 
feel I have the right qualifications to 
run for International Director which 
include:                                                                                                                  

>Zone 6 Chairman 

>District 5M9 Public Relations Chairman  

>District 5M9 Newsletter Editor; District Governor 2005-06 

>Chairman of three 5M9 Mid-Winter Conventions 

>Council Chairman 2006-07 

>MD5M Long Range Planning Committee Chairman; MD5M Pub-
lic Relations Chairman 

>MD5M Newsletter Editor; MD5M LCIF Chairman for past 11 
years 

>Certified Guiding Lion; Global Extension Team  

>Global Leadership Team; Global Service Team 

>Training Instructor for six groups of incoming governors 

>Facilitator for 8 MD5M Regional Lions Leadership Institutes             

 >Facilitator for 1 MD5M Emerging Lions Leadership Institute 

>Assisted on 5 International Director Campaigns for candidates 
from MD5M. 

>Campaign Chairman for IP Brian 
Sheehan 

>Planning Committee member of 2 
USA/Canada Forums; 

>Presenter at 5 USA/Canada Forums 

Scan the QR code to listen to the en-
dorsements by Lions from MD5M.  

Pam and I want to thank you for your 
consideration and continued support with my campaign for 
International Director.  

We plan to visit your Mid-Winter Conventions and we hope to 
see you in Winnipeg.                                                                                                   
PCC Bert Nelson 

lionbert.a.nelson@gmail.com cell: 218-298-0599 


